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Newsletter items to Parish Office @ 061 - 368127 or email office@newmarketonfergusparish.ie Deadline is 11.00am on Thursday 

Newmarket 
Sat 28th  7.30pm John Joe Kennelly and his daughter Yvonne Franz 
    Ita Hickey, Culleen 
    Paddy Hayes, Kilnasoolagh Park    
    Mary Fahy, Lemenagh. Month’s Mind 
    Mary Kilmartin, Kilnasoolagh Park. Month’s Mind   
Sun 29th 11.00am     Bridget Freeman, late of Carnakilla. Month’s Mind  
Mon 30th  10.00am Daily Mass 
Tue 31st  10.00am James and Ellen Murphy & Paul Moran, Kilgarvan  
Wed   1st 10.00am Scoil na Maighdine Mhuire Grandparents Day Mass  
Thur  2nd 10.00am Daily Mass 
    7.00pm Michael Maxwell, Tullyvarraga and Kilnasoolagh Pk. Month’s Mind  
Fri  3rd 10.00am First Friday 
   7.00pm First Friday followed by Exposition of the Blessed Sacrament. 
Sat  4th  7.30pm Sheelagh Burke, Ennis Road 
    Madeline Hastings, Ballycar     
Sun  5th 11.00am     Martin, Bridget and Bernadette Earls, Knocksaggart 
    Sean Murphy, Kilnasoolagh Park. 
    Breda Collins, Urlanbeg. Month’s Mind  
                        
Wells 
Sat   28th  6.30pm Weekend Mass    
Sun  29th 10.00am     Sunday Mass 
Sat     4th  6.30pm Weekend Mass    
Sun   5th 10.00am     Mary Powell, Ballycasey 
 
Carrigerry  
Sun  29th 9.00am Sunday Mass         
Sun   5th 9.00am Sunday Mass         

Abundance Prayer Group: Meet each Monday except 
Bank Holidays at 7.00pm in the upstairs meeting room in 
Newmarket Church  

Last week’s Church Collection €1727.63. Thank You  

First Friday : The 3rd February will be the First  
Friday of the month and there will be Exposition of the 
Blessed Sacrament after evening mass 
 

Fatima Hour : Saturday 4th July is the first in the 
Month and the Rosary will be recited from 2pm to 3pm 
continually. Your company will be very welcome.  

Recent Death 
 

Pray for the happy repose of the souls of 
 

Sr. Hilary (Mary) O’Rourke, of the  
Infant Jesus Sisters, Cork and late of Glenaifreann 
Ellen (Nellie) Hehir nee O’Rourke, late of Ballycar Rd. 
 

May they rest in peace. 
The Apostolic Work Group will meet on 

Tuesday, January 31, 2017 at 7:00 pm.  

New members are very welcome. 
The KDYC (Killaloe Diocesan Youth Council) are  
having their annual over night on Friday 10th February in 
St. Flannan's College ,Ennis. This event is open to all 
young people aged 16 to 19. There will be workshops, a 
short Pilgrimage, fun, planning for the year ahead and 
much more. For more information and permission forms 
please contact; Cora Guinnane 087 2400135. 



NEW PILATES COURSES 
Carrigoran Health & Wellness Centre.  Monday 30th January 
@ 8pm.  (Mixed Levels). Bunratty Castle Hotel, Thursday 2nd 
Feburary, 6pm (Intermediate) & 7pm (beginners) 
6 week course. Mats provided. Contact Mary Donlon 087 
2818408 or pm Facebook Mary Donlon Pilates or 
www.marydonlonpilates.com. All welcome. 

******* 
GAA Lotto:  We had no winner of our €10,000 or €5450 Lotto Jack-
pots this week. 4, 23, 30 & 33 were the required numbers to 
win €10,000 while 5, 12, 15 & 20 were the all-important numbers in 
our lower jackpot. €40 Winners; Declan Frost, Lourda Killeen, Roisin 
McLaughlin, Pat Carroll & Deirdre Corry. Sunday's draw takes place 
at The Sports Bar with €10,000 and €5,600 up for grabs. 
 
Table Quiz: Calling all quiz fanatics, our U21 Hurlers are hosting a 
table quiz on Friday February 3rd at The Bellsfort Inn commencing at 
8pm. Following the success of last year's quiz, we are once more seek-
ing the support from parishioners of Newmarket-on-Fergus and be-
yond. There will be prizes on the night for the winning team while a 
raffle will offer the less successful teams a chance to avoid going 
home empty handed. €40 entry for teams of four. For enquiries or 
sponsorship please contact Pat on 087 359 2911. Time to start revis-
ing!! 
 
Blues Represented In Fitzgibbon Cup: Tuesday saw the beginning 
of the Fitzgibbon Cup with two Blues involved with different colleges 
as the action commenced. Liam O’Connor made his Fitzgibbon Cup 
debut lining out at corner back for UL. The Brian Lohan managed 
outfit defeated CIT 2-23 0-16 with Liam playing the full hour. Fellow 
U21 hurler, Colin Guilfoyle was part of the Mary I panel that got their 
defence of the title off to a winning start beating GMIT 2-31 0-
16. Well done to both colleges and the two lads, it’s a real positive 
sign to see club representatives involved with this competition. 
 
Scrap Metal/Cash For Clobber: It's the time of year again! If you 
want to get rid of your clobber or metal, then we're here to help. This 
year's drop off point is at the back of Halpin's Garage. If we can be of 
any assistance in answering your queries or helping to drop off items, 
please contact Freddy 086 224 5157 

******* 
 

Cahercalla Hospice Chairty Shop - do you have any old 
gold or silver jewellery, broken or otherwise, one earring 
maybe from a pair? We can sell these items and raise 
funds for Palliative Care at Cahercalla. Please bring your 
old broken or good jewellery to the Charity Shop and 
mark it for Shirley Bensons attention. Thank you for sup-
porting Cahercalla Hospice. 
 

******* 
Health Care Assistants (Carers) required in the Clare area. 
QQI Level 5 in Health Care Support/Community Health or similar. 
Patient Moving & Handling. If currently studying for this award, ap-
plicants will also be considered. Experience required. 
Contact: Bluebird Care Clare on 065-6868222 or Email 
clare@bluebirdcare.ie  

 
******* 

St Flannan's College will run the following Night Classes and Sat-
urday Workshops for Adults from February 8:  
Make-up, Embroidery, Flower Arranging, Acrylics Painting, Crochet, 
Spanish, Yoga, CPR/AED, Interior Design, Jewellery, Fondant Fig-
ures, Homoeopathy. We will also offer once-off Saturday Workshops 
in Cafe Cooking, Creative Writing, Patchwork, etc. 
Text/phone 085 1670326 for further details and bookings. 

******* 
 

Ennis Gospel Choir - New Member Open Night, Thurs 
3rd February, 7.30 - 9.00 Chapter Room, Ennis Cathe-
dral  We would love to see you!  Give us a ring on 087 
6886378 or just come along! 

Community Defibrillator 
Newmarket on Fergus 

 

The community defibrillator service has been  
provided by volunteers for approx. 8 years.  Their 
dedication and commitment is very much  
appreciated.  Unfortunately the number of  
volunteers has fallen below the number required to 
deliver the service.  A recent drive for new  
volunteers did not realise sufficient interest. 
 

A drive for new volunteers will again be organised.  
Full certified training is provided to all volunteers 
to the Irish Heart Foundation standard.  If you are 
interested in becoming involved please text 087 
6166634.   
 

Again a very big thank you to all those who over 
the years have volunteered. We hope that the  
service will be re launched without undue delay. 
 

Mary &  Shaun 

 

Scoil na Maighdine Mhuire. Will hold an open night for par-
ents/guardians wishing to enrol their child in Scoil na Maighdine 
Mhuire for September 2017 on Tuesday February 7th at 7pm. To 
reserve a place please contact the school on 368333. 
 
Ballycar NS are now accepting applications for September 2017 
enrolments.  Please contact the school on 061 368852 for applica-
tion forms.  
 
'Enrolments are now being accepted for Clonmoney N.S. for 
September 2017.  Please contact Yvonne in the school office on 
061 362672 for an enrolment form or you can go onto our web-
site www.clonmoneyns.com/enrolment and download a form 

COMMUNITY GAMES  
SWIMMING AND GYMNASTICS   
Anyone interested in competing in the county finals of 
Community Games swimming and/or gymnastics should 
give their name to Fiona on 086-1989302 before Feb 17th. 

Gymnastics is on in Clare Gymnastics Gym  
on the 11th March at 6.30pm.  

Swimming is on in Ennis pool on the  
16th March at 5pm.  

Full details of events - age groups, etc. can be found on 
communitygames.ie  Don't forget to LIKE our Facebook 
page - Newmarket-on-Fergus Community Games 

Ballycar Parent and Toddler Group will commence 
in Ballycar NS on Monday February 20th at 11am-

12pm.  All welcome! 

St Joseph’s Young Priests Society will hold a  
meeting in the church meeting room on Wed 1st 

Feb at 7pm 

Going Strong Club meet every Wednesday from 2-4pm 
in Obair Family Centre 



Diocesan Pilgrimage to Fatima and St. Anthony’s Shr ine :  This trip is now full. The organisers wish to 
thank everybody who have supported the pilgrimage.  
 

********************* 
 

Two pilgrimages to Medjugorje:  September 6-13  spiritual director Fr. Tom O’Gorman. September 13-20 . Spiri-
tual Director TBA.  €100 deposit secures €659 price.  After 1st Feb, price of €709 applies.  Book now before 1st Feb Con-
tact group leader: Jimmy Considine: 085 738 5385 or  
065 905 9328. 

*********************   
 

8 DAY PILGRIMAGE  & HOLIDAY TO FATIMA & ESTORIL:  This will take place from 18th - 25th August . A 
5 day pilgrimage to Fatima for the Centenary year 2017 which will include a visit to the shrine of St. Anthony in Lisbon. A 
3 day relaxation at the popular holiday resort of Estoril. The Pilgrimage will travel direct from Shannon to Faro. Limited 
numbers of places available. For further information contact Mary O' Loughlin 065-7084000 or 085-2252251 
 

*********************  
 

ENNIS PARISH PADRE PIO TRIP TO ADRIATIC COAST & SAN  GIOVANNI;  For information contact 
Group Leader: Mary O’Sullivan: 087 1247669; Spiritual Director: Fr Tom Hogan P.P.  All Dinners; Tours & Taxes included; 
September 15th - 22nd 2017; Afternoon flights from Dublin;  €995. 
 

*********************   
 

Services for Deaf and Hard of Hearing People:    Our next clinic will be Wednesday 1 st February 2017 , from 
10:00am to 1:00pm.  in Tyone Health Centre, Nenagh, Co. Tipperary.  This is a free service where you can acquire infor-
mation regarding hearing loss, guidelines for good communication, information on equipment for your home to help you 
hear the doorbell, phone, smoke alarm and television.  We also provide information on Irish Sign Language, Tinnitus and 
Lip-reading.  Come in and have a chat, no need for an appointment. HSE hearing aid tubing can be changed and batter-
ies for all hearing aids can be purchased for €2 for a packet of 6.  We do not service, fit or issue hearing aids at our 
clinic.  Family members and local agencies are welcome to seek advice.  If you require more information please contact 
the resource office: DeafHear.ie Mid-West, Pery Street, Limerick.  Tel: 061 467 494;  Fax: 061 467 497 Text: 087 
6839754 Email: limerick@deafhear.ie  Web: www.deafhear.ie 
 

*********************   
 

The 19th Annual West Clare Mini Marathon  will take place on Sunday 29th January 2017 , route Carrigaholt 
to Kilkee.  All walkers in receipt of sponsorship cards are requested to assemble at the Community Centre in Kilkee at 12 
noon and all runners at 1pm.  All participants will be transported to Carrigaholt via bus.  Walkers will leave Carrigaholt at 
1pm sharp followed by runners at 2pm sharp. Thank you for your co-operation and commitment over the past 19 years. 
 

*********************   
 

Tipperary Sports Partnership is facilitating a Chil d Welfare & Protection in Sport Basic Aware-
ness training : The next series workshops will be delivered  by Sport Ireland tutors on:   7th March  2017 , Nenagh 
Parish Centre at 6.00pm and 5th  April 2017, Rackethall Hotel Roscrea at 6.00pm.  Fee €15.  For further details click 
www.tipperarysports.ie  

*********************   
 

Make a Difference with Aware :  Aware has a volunteer opportunities for the role of Support Group Facilitator in 
Limerick. Initial and ongoing training and support are provided. Training will take place over three full days (11th, 12th Feb-
ruary and 1st April) at a Dublin city venue. Apply now - www.aware.ie 
 

*********************   
 


